time to gather



Herald-Press/Matthew Berry



Herald-Press/Matthew Berry

Lester, Bach, O.F.M. Cap. (above) looks at photographs from the former St. Felix Friary in Huntington Tuesday at SS. Peter and Paul Catholic Church. Bach, from Madison. Wis., was one of about 225 Capuchin friars, employees and volunteers gathering in Huntington for a meeting of the Midwest Capuchin province. The Capuchins once lived at the friary in Huntington, which now serves as home to the Good Shepherd Church of the United Brethren in Christ. The group was treated to dinner (left) at SS. Peter and Paul Church Tuesday evening before moving to the Huntington University campus for a day of meetings to map out new ways for the Catholic religious order to carry out its mission.